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 Nawton Parish Council 

Minutes for the Parish Meeting held on 

Monday 15th October 2018 at 19.30 at Nawton Pavilion 

 

   

 Chair   Russ Dickinson   

 Councillors  Michael Jackson, Lorraine Hugill, Andrew Edwards, Sam Jones John  
    Windress, Debbie Swift       

 Clerk   Anne Twine    

 

The Internal audit was carried out by Cllr Debbie Swift and Cllr Sam Jones 
 

66 Agenda 

The agenda for the meeting had been displayed on the Nawton Parish Council notice 
board since 5th October and also on the website.  

 

67 Parishioner presentation 

 

68 Minutes of council meeting of 17th September 2018 

 

The Chair agreed the minutes of the meeting of 17th September 2018.  

The Chair signed the minutes and the Clerk added them to the minute book. 

69 Code of Conduct and the Ethical Framework  

John Windress on planning 

 

70 Actions from the last meeting 

 

70.1 The Clerk’s timesheet was approved. 

 

70.2 Monthly inspection of Council owned land 

All Council Land was inspected.  Field Maple tree felled by A170 see below 

 

70.3 VAS Sign 

The Members on the review group met in June and have agreed to recommend that the 
County Council changes its policy to allow parishes to purchase and maintain a Vehicle 
Activated Sign.  The task group is in the process of finalising a report to go to the 
Committee meeting on 12 July 2018.  Subject to the deliberations at that meeting the 
report with recommendations will go to the Executive for approval. The Council is 
awaiting their decision. The Council will revisit this when information is updated. 
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70.4  Hounds 
The Chair has spoken to the hunt kennel staff about the hounds being exercised in the 
village. The kennel staff were very cooperative and the hounds have not been seen in the 
village since. 

  

 
70.5  Kissing Gates 
The Clerk was asked to look into the replacement of kissing gates from Gale Lane across 
the footpath to near Calverts carpets. The Clerk  has had a reply from NYCC footpaths 
asking for photos of the said gates. The NYCC said the gates are not of the type they 
supply and suggested the owner/tenant replace the gates and send an invoice to them 
for 25% of the cost. The Clerk has emailed the photos and information to the owner of 
the field. 

 

 
70.6 Fence along Footpath 
The fence along the side of footpath leading to Howl lane is falling down and is 
hazardous to the public because of rusty nails and barbed wire falling towards the 
narrow path. The owner has said he would have a look at it. 
 
70.7 Field Maple 
The tree by The Sidings has now been removed. The Clerk has been asked by a 
parishioner to replace the tree. It was agreed to replace the tree and to ask Bilsdale 
Services for their advice on a suitable replacement. 
 
70.8 PD and NSIP 
The Clerk was asked to draft a letter to oppose the proposal of PD and Nationally 
Significant Infrastructure Project. The Clerk sent the letter to Kevin Hollinrake, Claire 
Perry and submitted a response to the consultation on behalf of the Council. 
 
70.9 Sage 
The Clerk spoke to the Sage 50 accounts team about the new subscription charges which 
are £20 +VAT per month. They would not waiver the fee. The Council could continue  
with Sage as it is now and when it fails to work in the future, reconsider our position. 
The Council asked The Clerk to see what system other Councils use and to carry on with 
Sage as it is for the time being 
 
 

71 Planning 

New applications / Enforcement appeals / Discharge of condition 

New 

 

Application No 18/00898/Ful 

Applicant  Mr and Mrs Featherstone 
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Description  Reinstatement of former first floor opening to include fitting of  
   door and installation of guard rail to existing external steps on the  
   south west elevation 

Location  The Flat, Ashtree House, High Street, Nawton. 

The Council has no observations  

 

Application No 18/00909/FUL 

Applicant  Mr Peter De Lacey 

Description  Revised details to approval 14/00744/FUL – alterations to the  
   access track for erection of 6 bedroom dwelling 

The Council has no observations  

 

Application No 18/00831/OUT 

Applicant  Janet Talling 

Description  Erection of an agricultural workers dwelling 

Location  Kensa Park, Harome Heads 

The Council has no observations  

 

 

72   Finance 

 

 Payment for £95 to Anne Twine for September salary. 

 Payment for £90 to Beckett Recreation Ground for rent of pavilion 

 Payment for £1,334.40p to Bilsdale Tree Services 
 

73 AOB 
 
73.1 Donations 
The cricket club is asking for donations towards the cost of a new electronic scoreboard 
and weather equipment. The Council asked The Clerk to find out how the £28,000 that 
was left to the Beckett Recreation Ground was going to be split between the various 
interested parties.  
 
73.2 Streelight  
A streetlight in Station Road is not working. 
 
73.3 Waste bin 
A waste bin is overflowing with dog bags on the corner of High Street. The Clerk will 
report this to Streetscene. 
 

Date of next meetings        

19th November 

17th December 

Signed_______________________________________________________________ 


